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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 11th January 2010 at 5.45pm

Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Jenny Delany, Dayle Wilton, Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.  Apologies:  Suzanne Green, Peter Barker, Ruth Brucker, Heath Tolley, 
Bridget Hannaway, Gillian Lewes, Janet McMenamin.
2.  Previous Minutes:
 The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 14th December 2009 were confirmed as a true and correct record.   Derek/Jenny
3.  Matters Arising: 
The Fire Drill was run on Wednesday 6th January. Some members were not aware that the assembly point is at the corner of Tinakori Road and Hobson Street. Members are to be reminded of this in the next newsletter.



The website refers to a pamphlet of information about the Bridge Club. Dean to be asked to update this information.




It was decided that Peter and Heath would have access to view the Club’s accounts on Xero.




A new Grade Captain is still needed for Wednesday night. Suzanne will fill the role for two months and Derek will ask the grade for a member to continue the job for the rest of the year.




Derek will also ask Wednesday night for anyone interested in putting themselves forward for nomination to the Board of NZBridge.
4.  Directing and Scoring     
Allan produced a report for the committee. 
  A.  A Directing Roster has been set for 2010 covering all four sessions of play.

  B.  Planning has been put in place for Club Director and Tournament 
Director training courses to culminate in the appropriate exams.

  C.  Scoring programme updates. Only Martin can give the updates but 
to date, we do not know what these will include. Derek and /or Allan will 
need to talk to Martin on what he is looking to produce over the next few 
years. In the meantime, it was decided to withhold the $200 payment 
until we have more detail.
  D.  Hand records.  Derek to talk to Greg and Dean and ask them to write a programme to allow the hand records to be put on the website

    
E.  Suzanne Duncan Tournament.  Jenny congratulated Allan on the 
directing and Bruce Ivamy was sincerely thanked for coming in to help 
with the scoring. As often happens, a pair arrived late for the final 
session of the Tournament. It was decided that for the 2010 tournament, 
all sessions will have the same starting time

With such good numbers playing in the Suzanne Duncan Tournament a 
second Director or a caddy will be employed in 2010. Non technical 
matters of concern during the evenings play should always be         
discussed with a committee member or the Tournament Secretary.


There was discussion as to the wisdom of allowing pairs to play after the 
Bridgepads have been set up. Derek to propose a motion to go to the 
next committee meeting to the effect that players cannot enter a 
competition once the Bridgepads have been programmed.


It was agreed that Allan’s contract should be renewed for 2010. Derek to 
write to him on this matter.


It was felt that a back up was needed to the Chief Directors role. Allan 
will be asked to suggest who would be a suitable deputy Director.

5.   Financial Report and Property

Dayle reported that last years figures have been entered into the Xero system  and she is waiting on Jeremy for this year’s figures.

Subscriptions were due at the 31st December with 65% of the members having paid to date.

A letter has been received from the Charities Commission saying that our application might be declined. Dayle to look into this matter.

6.  Correspondence


Newsletter from Kay Nicholas, Chairperson NZ Bridge.

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of NZBridge Inc.


Notification from the Council that the 15min parking zone outside the Club will be changed to 120mins between 10.00am and 4.00pm.

A request from the Council for our Code Compliance Certificate as a result of the alterations to the men’s toilet area. Derek to get in touch with Terry Dykes, the architect involved, to get the details required.
7.  Club Manager’s Report:   
No report tabled.

A request was made that all bags of money being deposited into the safe be well labelled with a neat piece of paper stating date, event and amount.
8.  Sub-Committee Reports

Bar Report:  No report. 

Members and Lessons: The next series of Beginners Lessons will start on 16th February. Dot to update the Lessons flier and email it to the committee for them to advertise at their work place. Grade Captains to announce the date and the information to be promoted in the newsletter.

Communications and website: There was nothing to report.


Tournament and Social: 



           1. Wellington Open/Junior will be held 14th February. Sue and Dayle will collect the entry fee. Jenny to apply for the parking permits. John Carrington from Island Bay will be the Caterer.




2. NZ Trials – It was felt that a sub-committee is needed to run this event. Derek, Susan Laurenson, Bridget and Jenny were nominated. Table fliers will be put out at all Bridge sessions asking for help from the members. 

Property: Suzanne and Gillian were not present to give a stock take of what needs to be done around the Club in the next 12 months. 
9.  General Business  

The Employment Contracts for Dot and Allan need to be reviewed for 2010. In their absence, this will be discussed at the next meeting.
Next meeting: 8th February 2010
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